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St William’s School 
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Email: operations@yyyfmradio.org 
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Clergy: 
Fr. Nigel Sequeira PP 
Phone: 3355 2667 
 
Fr. Lucius Edomobi 
Residing at O.L.D. Presbytery 
Phone 3355 1349 
 
Rev. Peter McDade, Deacon 
 
Administration Coordinator: 
Mrs. Katrina Bailey (Mon - Fri) 
Phone: 3355 2667 Ext 1 
grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 
Newsletter items to: 
bulletin.grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
Pastoral Associate: 
Local Safeguarding Rep: 
Mrs. Sue Allen  (Wed - Fri) 
Phone: 3355 2667 Ext 2 
pcgrovely@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
Sacramental Coordinator: 
Mrs. Marie-Louise Singson 
(Mon - Wed) mornings & Thurs 
Phone: 3355 2667  Ext 3 
sc.grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
Finance Officer: 
Mr. Tris van Twest  (Mon - Fri) 
Phone: 3355 2667  Ext 4 
finance.grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 

PARISH OFFICE 
67 Dawson Parade, Keperra 4054 

Ph 3355 2667  
Email: grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 

www.gsmparishes.com.au 
Hours: Mon 8am - ��������	� - Fri. 8am - 4pm 

This week we celebrate Fr. Frank’s 50th anniversary of 
priesthood. Fr. Frank was my first Parish Priest when I 
was ordained to priesthood. I owe him a depth of 
gratitude as a mentor, brother and friend.  I have asked 
Fr. Grundy who has known Fr. Frank for many years to 
write a few words.  Here are his words : My brother Bob 
came home from Gregory Terrace one day and 
announced that there was a boy in his class who was ‘a 
mighty bloke’. Even at eight years of age, Bob was an 

astute observer. You would all agree with him when I tell you that the ‘mighty 
bloke’ was Frank Lourigan. 

Frank, however was not without faults. So eager was he to get into an A 
Grade Rugby League side, that he may have exaggerated his weight to 
qualify. He played so well that season that no Christian brother at Terrace ever 
asked him the weight question again. He eventually played for the Terrace 
First Fifteen as half back. 

I tell you all this because football coaches, proud of their teams defence say 
“they kept turning up, they just kept turning up”.  And that’s what Frank learned 
to do. Huge boys twice his size would come charging furiously at him and he 
just didn’t back away. He kept turning up. 

All this is not to say that he was not a smart operator in attack. He was. And 
he kept turning up in that dimension of the game too. Wily he was, in the way 
he would wheel his whole team around the field. 

The last fifty years since Frank was ordained have been a real mixed bag for 
the church, priests and people alike.  

We inherited a huge loss of faith from the barbarism of two World Wars. In the 
midst of such appalling suffering, so many concluded that a God of love who 
didn’t intervene lacked all credibility – as did the Churches which claimed to 
represent Him. They became practical atheists with the anthem: “Forget about 
the hopes of Heaven! Let’s make for ourselves a life of comfort and pleasure 
in the here-and-now!” 

The new gods of consumerism were backed by the inability of the Church as a 
whole to respond to this challenge effectively and by the billions of dollars 
spent by the advertising  to persuade us that not only our happiness was 
determined by what we could buy, but also our worth as human beings. We 
have been side-lined in the struggle for hearts and minds. 

This would be a very unbalanced picture if we were not to recognise that our 
secular culture also had a hunger for social change, for the liberation of men 
and women everywhere and for relationships marked by deep respect for the 
human person. Much has been achieved. The quality of life for people on our 
planet has improved immeasurably. Millions have been freed from poverty and 
disease.  

Within the Church, however, it has been hard to live with decades of decline. 
Far fewer attend Mass and our congregations are ageing. There are not too 
many people in our pews under 30 years of age. 

On a day of celebration, a day of Jubilee, why do we look at the darker side of 
our recent history? Because it serves to illuminate the really bright side: 
courage and creativity in tough times. The bright side is that people like Father 
Frank Lourigan have kept turning up. They haven’t backed away from any of 
the challenges. They have known tons of discouragement, but 
discouragement has not  been the determining force in their lives. 

Let me give you a brief sketch of the work Frank has done. He worked in 
parishes, five of them before coming to St William’s, Booval, Nanango, Upper 
Mt Gravatt, Wilston & Ekibin. He then worked for seven years ‘messing 
about’ , as he would put it, in ‘diocesan stuff. ‘ …..(Continued over the page) 
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in Ordinary Time 
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2nd July - 8th July  

Grovely St William’s 
 

Monday 9:15am Mass 
St. Ignatius of Loyola 

Wednesday 6:15pm Adoration - Silent 
Prayer before the exposed 
Eucharist until 

 7:00pm Mass 
St Elizabeth of Portugal 

Thursday 9:00am Mass 
St Anthony Zaccaria, priest 

Friday 7:00am Mass 
St Maria Goretti, virgin, martyr 

Saturday: 7:00am Mass 
Blessed Peter To Rot, martyr 

 5:00pm - 5:45pm 
Reconciliation 

Next Weekend Masses  

Saturday: 6:00pm Vigil Mass 

Sunday: 6:30am, 8:00am,  
9:30am, 5:30pm. 

Oxford Park St. Joseph’s 
 

Sunday 9:30am Mass 

Mitchelton Our Lady of Dolours 
 

Monday: 8:30am Mass 
St. Ignatius of Loyola 

Tuesday: 8:30am Mass 
St. Thomas, apostle 

Friday 8:30am Mass 
St Maria Goretti, virgin, martyr 

Saturday 3:45pm - 4:30pm 
Reconciliation 

Next Weekend Masses 

Saturday: 4:30pm Mass 

Sunday: 8:00am Mass 

Samford Sacred Heart 
 

Thursday 6:00pm Mass (followed by 
reconciliation by request ) 

Next Weekend Mass 

Sunday: 8:00am Mass 

Tuesday 10:30am Funeral Mass for 
Darrell Clair 

This Week’s Readings  
13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Wis 1:13-15, 2:23-24 
2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15 

Mk 5:21-43 

Next Week’s Readings  
14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Ezek 2:2-5 
2 Cor 12:7-10 

Mk 6:1-6 

PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION 
As you are aware, in every diocese around the world the faithful are given the 
opportunity once a year to make a contribution to the Holy Father in support of his 
global ministry as Successor of Peter. The collection allows the Holy Father to respond 
to the most needy throughout the world, by offering timely, effective emergency 
assistance to our suffering brothers and sisters This collection used to be taken up on 
the Feast of Christ the King, but from this year onward, and in keeping with the 
practice in most other dioceses, it will now be held on the first Sunday after the Feast 
of Sts Peter and Paul. This year it is Sunday 1st July.  

A special retiring collection for Peter’s Pence  
will be taken up during Masses on Sunday. 

He was my boss for some of that time. He gave to us who preached the 
annual Missions Appeal a whole new vision of the relationship between the  
“Old Churches” of European origin and the new emerging and vibrant 
Churches of the Mission Countries. No one has surpassed him as fundraiser 
for the Missions. The wily half-back steered his team around that field most 
effectively.  
 

He also worked with educational experts to bring the best post Vatican II 
theology and vision to lay Catholics, especially to the Catechists who taught 
the faith to our children in the State schools. Frank loved that work.  
 

In his spare time, he worked on Archdiocesan Committees, notably as Dean of 
the North West Deanery, as Consultor to the Archbishop and as member of 
the Council of Priests. 
 

Frank was passionate about the potential of the Archdiocese and gave it his 
all. No one will ever be able to do justice to the contribution he made as he 
‘messed around in Diocesan stuff! 
 

The next nine years were devoted to the Seminary and its work of preparing 
future priests for Queensland. 
 

He was appointed as Rector of the seminary and was my boss again. So I saw 
his work at close hand. He showed considerable skill as the leader of a staff 
with disparate and assertive  personalities in a time of quite radical change in 
seminaries across the world. He was a great boss for the staff and a great 
guide for the students as they prepared for a life of priestly service 
themselves. 
 

After the Seminary came St William’s and Our Lady of Dolours. You know 
much more about Frank’s contribution as your Parish priest than I ever will. I 
am sure you have much to celebrate.  
 

St Paul says of himself (and of all his fellow Christians, I guess) ‘We carry this 
treasure in earthen vessels to show that its excellence is of God and not of 
ourselves.’ 
 

What we celebrate, finally is the power and love of God who has given us in 
Frank Lourigan a wise creative and imaginative leader who keeps turning up 
for 50 years and more with fidelity and courage, with undying hope, and, dare I 
say it, with a heart full of gratitude to God and of love for God’s people. 

Congratulations Frank, and thank you. 

Fr Dan Grundy - ordained 1965  and  Fr. Nigel 
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Family Rosary:  

This week: Michelle and Alan Wilkins 
Next week: Elizabeth Kriesch 
 

Counters this week: 
Group B - Philip Zabaraukas 
Counters next week: 
Group C - Michael Saide 

Counters this week: 
Sue Skehan,  
Jan & Lester Whiteway,   
Monica  &  John Birchley.�
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O’Reilly went to trial for armed 
robbery. The jury foreman came 
out and announced, 'Not guilty.' 

'That's grand!' shouted Reilly. 'Does that 
mean I can keep the money?  

Bible Quiz 
From what disaster did the Ark save 
Noah?  Answer next Week 
 
Answer for last week: Which book of the 
Bible records many of the hymns David 
wrote?   
Psalms (Ps 1:1-150:6) 

Congratulations Fr Nigel on the 
seventh anniversary of your 
Ordination. God’s blessings on you 
and thank you for all you do in the 
service of God. 



We pray for:  
Colyn Bierton, Fr David Catterall, 
Kathleen Edden, Hannah Kroehnet, 
Linda Moffatt, Ron Needham, Jen Nilon, 
Margaret Nixon, Jim O’Leary, 
Joyce Powell, Ida Ruiz-Ladera, 
Beverley Scully, Helen Unwin, 
Billie Watt, John Weier. 
 

PLEASE NOTE: All requests to have a 
Mass offered for someone, or newsletter 
requests for the name of recently 
deceased family members, prayers for 
the sick and anniversaries, need to be 
given to the parish office in writing. 
Forms and Mass request envelopes are 
available from the sacristy at all 3 
churches, or from the Parish 
Office.  Completed forms/envelopes can 
be given to the priest or handed in at the 
office.  Please note  that names on the 
sick list will be removed after 4 weeks.  

 

 
 

 
Recently:   
Darrell Clair, Davide Bingo,  
Fr John Egan, Edmer Ablola, 
Sister Patricia Murphy OLN, 
Brother Vic Larkin CFC. 
 

Anniversary: 
Colledge Family, Denise Bruton, 
Mary-Rose Giuliani 
 

Funerals: 
The Funeral Mass for Darrell Clair will be 
held at St Williams Church, Grovely on 
Tuesday 3rd July at 10:30am. Our 
deepest sympathy and prayers are with 
his family and friends. 
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Please note – change of title for Fr. Chris Hanlon’s 2 part presentation in the Daley 
Centre, July 17, 24 at 7.30 pm – The Catholic Reform. The content is not about the 
Reformation itself (Martin Luther, John Calvin etc and the Council of Trent) but about 
the flowering of movements, spirituality and missionary activity which occurred in the 
century after the Reformation – a truly inspiring period of Catholic Church history.  
 
The first statement on the Plenary Council website 
( www.plenaryCouncil.catholic.org.au ) says this: 
“Welcome to the Plenary Council 2020 - Together, we are on a journey of listening to 
God by listening to one another. We invite all Australians to engage in an open and 
inclusive process of listening, dialogue and discernment about the future of the 
Catholic Church in Australia. Your voice is needed – join in! Speak boldly and with 
passion, listen with an open and humble heart. With faith and guided by God’s Holy 
Spirit, we journey together, toward the future.” 
 
In a way, the Plenary Council process is a bit like politics. If a politician does not hear 
from the electorate in any significant degree about a problem, when he/she goes to 
Canberra his/her report will not have much influence in policy decisions. It is a different 
story if the opposite happens in the electorate. 
 
The Plenary Council statement above, encourages all of us to get involved in this 
process. We would be living in a vacuum if we did not realise that certain aspects of 
the Church in Australia need to be reformed. These need to be identified and for all of 
us, clergy and laity, to speak out, so that when the findings of the Council are sent to 
Rome they are a true reflection of what we believe needs to occur. The spirit is always 
present in the “Sensus Fidelium”. Google the phrase. More on this down the track.  
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Come one, come all to a family friendly joint paris h event.  
FAMILY MOVIE SCREENING OF WONDER 

Sunday  July 22, from 11:30am  
(St Mary MacKillop Centre, St Williams) 

 
Enjoy a delicious curry, excellent movie and a fun day out with your family and friends! 
Meal will be available from around 11:30am with movie start 12:30pm. Movie runs for 
approximately 2 hours. Please see a member of the Timor Leste Companions group 
for tickets after all Masses at Grovely, Samford and Mitchelton or if you require any 
further support with purchasing online. Tickets will be available for purchase following 
masses on the weekend of the 7 and 8th July and 14th and 15th July. You can also 
purchase tickets online through Try booking, https://www.trybooking.com/WPUK or 
https://www.trybooking.com/397342.  If you could please note your desire to attend 
through RSVP to timorlestecompanions@gmail.com 
 
Cost is $20 per family, $10 per adult or $5 per child for entry. Delicious curries for $10, 
hot dogs for $2 and soft drinks $2, other snacks will also be available for purchase on 
the day.  
 
Event organised by the Timor Leste Companions Group as a Fundraiser to support our 
Sister Parish... St John de Brito, Liquica, Timor-Leste. If you can help out or have any 
queries, please contact Danielle Przybylo: 0408 156 119. 
 
Yes, it’s on again! (Schools 4 Schools Initiative) 
 
Our TLC Group is calling on the parishes Grovely, Mitchelton & Samford in conjunction 
with St Williams, Our Lady of Dolours, St Andrews schools and Mt Maria College to 
demonstrate once again their generosity and kindness by supporting our sister parish 
of St John de Brito with suitable donations of:  
Clothing (lightweight and small sizes only   ����������  Footwear (especially children’s 
sporting  shoes (joggers and soccer/football  	
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���������������  Educational games / teaching aids  (especially for pre-
���
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��������������������  ������������  Linen & towels 
 
Please consider aiding in this very worthy appeal over the coming months to help our 
needy brothers and sisters in Liquica. Good quality items only please. Items can be left 
at the Parish Office or by contacting TLC members for collection. Martin Powell 0434 
724 897 or Michael 0407 785 940 or email - timorlestecompanions@gmail.com.  

PRAYER OF THE 
ABORIGINAL  

PEOPLE 
 

Father of all, You gave us 
the Dreaming, 
You have spoken to us 
through our beliefs, You 
then made your love clear 

to us in the person of Jesus 
 

We thank you for your care. 
 

You own us, you are our hope. 
Make us strong as we face the problems 
of change.  
 

We ask you to help the people of 
Australia,  
to listen to us and respect our culture.  
 

Make the knowledge of you grow strong 
in all people, 
So that you can be at home in us and 
we can make a home for everyone in 
our land.  Amen 
 

Prepared by Aboriginal people for Pope 
John Paul II’s visit to Alice Springs 1986 
���������	�
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GROVELY  2nd July - 7th July  

Tuesday 7:00pm Church St W Christian Meditation 

Thursday 7:30pm Church Baptism Preparation 

 7.30pm Library Timor Leste Companions 

SAMFORD  2nd July - 7th July  

Monday 6:00pm Church Samford Choir 

Friday 9:00am Church John Main Meditation Prayer Group 
Kath 3289 1245 Heather 3289 2393 

MITCHELTON  2nd July - 7th July  

Tuesday 7:00pm Church Treble M Choir 

Sacramental Program Information 
Please continue to keep the Sacramental children in your 
thoughts and prayers as they tackle their important 
preparation for Confirmation. They have one mass as a 
group to come to on the 21st /22nd July for the Mass of the 
Renewal of Baptismal Promises. Thank you for keeping 
them in your prayers. They need their community to be 
their prayer warriors especially in these coming weeks 
before their celebration for the Holy Spirit’s guidance, 
wisdom and love. 
 
May the God of love continue to send His Holy Spirit upon 
us to dwell graciously in all of us and make us the temples 
of learning, wisdom, justice 
and peace. May we be constantly amazed at the 
greatness of our God in this journey towards our 
celebration as a community of the Sacrament 
of Confirmation. 
 
Marie-Louise Singson, Sacramental Coordinator. 
Ph: 3355 2667 

Sat 21st July  “Baptismal Renewal” 
Mass 

4:30pm Our Lady of Dolours 

6:00pm St. Williams 

Sun 22nd July  “Baptismal Renewal” 
Mass 

8:00am Sacred Heart 

8:00am 
St. Williams 

9:30am 

Tues 24th July Group 1 Workshops 
4:30 - 

6:30pm  
St. Williams  Wed 25th July Group 2 Workshops 

Thurs 26th July Group 3 Workshops 

Thurs 2nd 
August  

Confirmation 4:45pm Our Lady of Dolours 

6:45pm 

Fri 3rd August  
4:45pm 

6:45pm 

St. Williams 

Confirmation Grp 1 

Confirmation Grp 2 

Confirmation Grp 3 

For all sacramental families: dates to remember: 

‘Safeguarding is everyone’s 
responsibility’ 

 

Pope’s message lays foundation for 
new safeguarding strategy 2018 - 2020 

 

Pope Francis’s call for “zero tolerance” 
towards sexual abuse has underpinned 
a new safeguarding strategy across the 
Archdiocese of Brisbane. Archbishop 
Mark Coleridge said Pope Francis’s 
words were an important factor in the 
Archdiocese’s design of a strategy that 
will apply to all ministries and services 
for the next three years. This strategy 
focuses upon the 3P’s of Safeguarding: 
Safe People, Safe Practices & Safe 
Places, along with the foundation princi-
ple that ‘safeguarding is everyone’s re-
sponsibility’. The Archdiocese’s new 
strategy applies to all church personnel 
including bishops, clergy, religious, em-
ployees, contractors and volunteers 
across all parishes, ministries, agencies 
and services.  
 

The Archdiocese encourages Church 
workers and the community to raise 
concerns about abuse or other safe-
guarding issues within the Church. Con-
cerns can be raised with the Office for 
Safeguarding Services or via the inde-
pendent and confidential STOPLine 
service. The Safeguarding Service can 
be contacted on 07 3324 3752 or  
safeguarding@bne.catholic.net.au. 
The STOPLine service can be contacted 
on 1300 304 550 or 
AOB@stopline.com.au. Anonymous 
reports can be made to the STOPLine 
service.�
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Join us for a hot July breakfast!  
 

Come and share a delicious home-made breakfast with the Social Justice Group next 
Saturday morning 7 July after the 7 am Mass at Grove ly.   Enjoy a cuppa, a chat 
and a nutritious start to the week-end.   Gluten free options available.  All welcome. 
Bring a hungry friend! 

__________________________________________________ 

NAIDOC (National Aboriginal and Islander Day Observance Committee) Week is being 
celebrated this year from July 8 to 15.  The Archdiocese of Brisbane calls it “a welcome 
celebration of the significant culture, history and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islanders over a timeframe that stretches beyond imagining.   The Archdiocese 
comes together as one to acknowledge the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
peoples in liturgy, through this celebration of the NAIDOC Mass.  All people are 
welcome and encouraged to attend.”  
 
Date:  Sunday July 1, 2018 

Time:  12:00 pm - 1:15 pm 

Where:  Cathedral of St Stephen, 249 Elizabeth Street, Brisbane, QLD 
 
A particular emphasis of NAIDOC this year will be on the contribution of Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander women to communities, families and the nation. It is prompted by 
the theme “Because of her – we can!”   �� ��������� ��	
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